
They all said it couldn't be done 
again. Life Magazine tried to do 
it. The Herald Examiner never 
pulled it off. Print is dead. RIP. 
Ha! Just kidding! You are now 
looking a 21st century marvel, 
born in the forge of a new presi-
dency, raised in the promise of 
things about to happen. The old 
Squeeze ran from 2003 thru 
2005 when the publisher (photo 
above) took a break to become 
president. There were a few editions popped out in 
‘07 and ‘08 but the presses have been silenced  - 
until now! Though the new Squeeze will now be 
printed on about a monthly basis, the quality of the 
news shall attempt to live up to the legend! 

Volume IV,  Issue I JULY 12, 2016 

Welcome to the 
Old ,New, Reborn 
Fresh Squeeze!!! 

Fresh Squeeze 
Covina Sunrise  Rotary 

News in the News 1 

Robert’s Gems 2 

Speaker News 3 

Humor Page 3 

Obits Page 3 

Fair Dinkum 1 

Calendar 2 

More News 4 

In this Issue: 

Notice: 
In this Special 
Edition, page 2 
will be found on 

page 3, and 
vice versa. 

Fresh Squeeze Reborn! 

"Whenever you find 
yourself on the side 

of the majority,  
it is time to pause 

 and reflect.“  
  ~Mark Twain  

Country Fair a Success! 
One year in the making, new 
theme, design and marketing 
plan. This was a complete club 
participation, along with our fu-
ture club, interact and many vol-
unteers . The Hurst ranch was 
rocking with music, games, and 
fun......we were up in attendance, 
sponsors, ticket sales, VIP tables, 

and live auction sales.....bottom line we made more 
money allowing us to clothe more kids, add funds to 
Tex and grow our charity account. Seeing our coun-
try fair banner on citrus and ad on the Covina play-
house marquee gleaming at night was enough to run 
chills up your spine. Great job everyone!!  —Robert 



And the new year of my 
presidency starts here on 
July 12th! I guess it's about 
time after 20 years as a Ro-
tarian. I am excited with the 
opportunity!!  
 
I have so many ideas and 
plans for this upcoming year 
it is hard to put it in words!!! I 
am following a long legacy of 
incredible past presidents 
and with Sal ending his 
year......big shoes to fill. My 
goals this year are a little old 
school - new school!!  
 
We will continue to build on 
our membership, building our 
CSR name in the community, 
and for us to appreciate the 
Rotary wheel - the opportu-
nity we have to help our fel-
low man. I am looking for-
ward to building our "R future 
Club”, and the continued relationship with our Interact Club. 
 
I am looking forward to working with every Rotarian and making a dif-
ference. Just know the passion will be contagious!!! Cheers to a great 
year.  
 
Yours in Rotary,  
          —  Robert  

The President’s Gems & Jewels 
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Photo Day courtesy of Kathy Metz— 7am, July 19, NEXT WEEK!!! 
Rotary Nite Out @ Fonda Don Chon — 6pm, July 27 
Avila Kickout Party — June 24, 2017  (just sayin’...) 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 



Today marks the end of an era, Wysocki finally gets 
out of his 5 year job as Speaker Chairman and 
passes it on to George Fuller, who has formed a 
committee to procure bodies for our entertainment. 
The Line Up: 
Today: Dr. Sheehan, Superintendent, Covina Valley USD;  
 Topic will be “What's happening in the district?” 
Next week: Photo Day— Dress Appropriately!  Plus: George explains Craft Talks! 

Speaker Line Up: 
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Tasteless Joke of the Month   

JULY 12, 2016 

An old couple is sitting in church one morning, listening to a sermon, 
when the wife whispers, "I just let out a silent fart. What should I do?" 
Her husband whispers back,  
"Well, for starters, you can put a new battery in your hearing aid." 

A good time was had by fellow club members that at-
tended our recent “Kick Out” Party for President 
Sal!  The Frat Party themed event was hosted by Shan-
non & Eddie.  The place was jammed with party goers 
ready to give our pal Sal the boot!  
  
Many wore their colors to support their favorite school 
or fraternity.  Some even sported togas, our fine Presi-
dent included!  The food was great, we got to enjoy a 
mini shrimp boat and sausages from Capri Deli. For 
those of you who wonder why no veggie tray was 
served, rumor has it our very own Henry Morgan with his fancy maneuvers 
ensured that it was dumped, not once but twice on the ground!  Some mem-
bers showed off by drinking from the official Rotary beer bong!  
  
The program of the night included good bye gifts to the outgoing board from 
President Sal and recognition of the incoming board by President Elect 
Robert.  The “now infamous singers” performed and a great video production 
(courtesy of Terry Wysocki as producer and Robert Avila as Director) was 
shown with some highlights of his year as president, along with a commercial 
spoofing his very own company!  A great night celebrating the end of a great 
year!         — Shannon 

Out With the Old... 
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2016-2017 Board of Directors 

The Back Page Story: 
The ‘R’ Future Club — where are they now? 
Binu Mathew has begun her training in New Jersey and will be working at TATA 
Consultancy Services in Seattle as an engineer.   She said she was “ grateful to have 
the opportunity to be part of Rotary”. 
Nayely Munoz left July 9th for 8 weeks to further her education in Hannover, Ger-
many. Her economics teacher from Cal Poly will be joining them. 
Narith Ta will be at University of Michigan on a full scholarship to receive his doc-
torate in Korean languages. 
Amber Gonzalez started a new job and may be able to make a few meetings. 
Danny Munoz has 2 summer jobs - working  at Citrus College with visiting interna-
tional students and selling kettle corn at little league games.  
Naomi Robles is tending animals at Cal Poly. She will also be working with the 
Dairy Council of CA giving educational milking demos at the  Pomona Fair.  
Sam Murdock works for a photographer doing school portraits. She is the advertis-
ing manager for the ULV Campus Times and VP of Alumnae relations. 
Aye Hlaing returned to Berkley as a lab assistant collecting data on intestinal cells. 
Dani Preston remained in Davis working at swim camp. 
Greg  Marquez is employed at Dave and Buster’s in Santa Anita. 
Danielle Sabatino is doing her masters at APU. Also, store manager at Torrid in the 
West  Covina Mall. Will be applying to PhD programs for Sociology in the fall. 
Tina Chavez is a social skills therapist for children with mental disabilities. 

Robert Avila, President 

Sal Chatfield, Vice President 

Shannon Hidalgo, President Elect 

Judy Starns, Secretary 

Shannon Hidalgo, Treasurer 

Barbara Brusca, Dir Community Service 

Leslie Gonzalez, Dir International Service 

Pam Pomeroy, Director Membership 

Jon Pomeroy, Director OSC 

Bill Higley, Director Youth Services 

Dennis Duncan, Executive Director 

Meeting Time: Tuesday 7:15am  
South Hills Country Club 
2655 South Citrus Avenue 
West Covina, CA 91791 


